Mount Sinai Middle School



114 North Country Road, Mount Sinai, New York 11766 (631) 870-2700 FAX: (631) 473-6368



Ms. Elizabeth E. Hine PRINCIPAL

Ms. Melissa K. Drewisis ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

June 6, 2022

Dear 6th Grade Parents:

This letter is to inform you about collecting your 6th grader's school issued device. As part of our 1:1 initiative, students in grades 1-6 are issued Chromebooks and students in grades 7-12 laptops. Therefore, your child's school issued Chromebook must be handed in at the end of this school year. In September, 7th grade students will be issued a laptop that they will keep through 12th grade.

Devices are scheduled to be collected on Friday, June 17th during their reading or exploratory period. At that time, students are expected to turn in the device with the shell cover and the charger. Items will be inspected for damages. It will then be determined if repairs are necessary or replacement costs required.

A replacement charger will be \$20

A replacement screen will be approximately \$175

A replacement Chromebook will be \$330 if device is damaged beyond repair

Optional insurance was offered back in September for \$36 and covers accidental damage/theft/fire with unlimited incidents through August. If you feel your child's device might be damaged, (cracked screen, keys missing on keyboard, physical damage, etc.) please submit a check payable to the Mt. Sinai School District in the amount of \$36 prior to June 17th, and send to Michelle Lautato in the HS Information Technology Office so that we can purchase the insurance on your behalf before collection and have any damage with the device repaired.

In September there will be an open enrollment period to sign up for insurance for the laptop being issued. Please note the insurance premium will increase for the Dell laptop your student will be receiving in 7th grade. Notifications will be sent home about that as we get closer to September.

Feel free to reach out with any questions or concerns about this or any other school related issues.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth E. Hine

Principal

Mount Sinai Middle School